
From: Zach Duncalfe [mailto:zach.duncalfe@nat.awu.net.au]  

Sent: Monday, 26 February 2018 2:26 PM 
To: Chambers - Sams DP 

Subject: Re: AM2017/52 Fitness Industry Award 2010 - Substantive Issues 

 
Dear Peter, 
 
The Australian Workers’ Union (AWU) does maintain an interest in this matter, and would have been 
represented at the Conference today before Deputy President Sams but for the unfortunate 
circumstance that we were unaware of the Listing. We apologise to the Commission and the other parties 
for not attending. 
 
In relation to the proposed additional conference, The AWU does not oppose this and will attend 
accordingly. 
 
 
Kind Regards, 
 

ZACH DUNCALFE | NATIONAL LEGAL OFFICER 

M 0401 83 00 83 | zach.duncalfe@nat.awu.net.au 

P 02 8005 3315  

LEVEL 1, 16–20 GOOD STREET, GRANVILLE NSW 2142  
WWW.AWU.NET.AU  
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